2012 Annual General Meeting
Date: Feb 17, 2013
Time: 2:00pm
Attendees



Regrets

Lloyd Donovan


Gary MacLean





Joe MacNeil



Barry MacDonald





Gary Rideout



Terry Grant







Keith Hawley



Ervin Robertson




Ken Doucette



Jill Humphries
Agenda Items:
Formal Agenda
1. Review of Previous Minutes
· Time was allowed to review the minutes from the 2011 annual general meeting.
· The minutes were approved by Margie Tubrett and seconded by Gord Rideout
· There was no discussion arising from the minutes.
2. Annual Report of Directors
· Club president, Lloyd Donovan presented his annual report to the membership.
3. Election of Officers

· Members of the present executive have served beyond their elected term. Members were informed that new executive members must step forward.
· It was moved by Gord Rideout that the existing executive members remain in place for the remainder of 2013. The executive agreed to stay until year end but would like to see additional members come on board now to gain experience.
· Nominations were called from the floor with members Mike Dunphy and Leo Gene Donovan agreeing to serve on the executive.
4. Financial Report

· A copy of the 2012 financial statement was presented to the membership.
· A motion to approve the financial statement was presented by Russell MacLellan and seconded by Earle Tubrett. Motion carried.
              Appointment of an Auditor

· Gerard Aucoin has accepted the position of auditor for the 2013 season.
· A motion to approve to appointment of our auditor was made by Ann MacLean and seconded by Derrick Hawley.
5. New Business

A lengthy discussion was held on the new rate proposal that was put forth by Parks Canada.

Members were informed that the club submitted a rate proposal to Mr. Chip Bird and had requested a response by Feb 08/13 so that we could have some information to bring to the membership during the annual general meeting. Mr. Bird did not respond to our request.

Membership agrees that the executive should seek any avenue to protect our membership until this rate proposal is finalized. Some members have already suggested that they would not be renewing their club membership as they couldn’t afford the new proposed rates.
A motion was made from the floor for the executive to begin the process of amending the club bylaws by removing “the purchase of a season pass by June 01 of each year” as a requirement for membership.

The executive agreed to begin the process for the bylaw amendment. Members will be contacted prior to the Mar 15/13 membership renewal deadline in order to inform them of the impending changes to the bylaws.

The executive will be also doing a review of the planned tournaments for 2013. Depending on the outcome of the recent rate proposal it may not be in the club’s best interest to be hosting tournaments. 
With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 3:15pm

